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Dear Parents and Carers,

Proud to be part of

Jeans for Genes Day
 Today, we all enjoyed wearing our jeans to school to support Jeans for Genes Day, raising money for a very worthwhile
cause. Thank you to everyone who donated — your generosity helps fund vital support for children with genetic disorders.
It was fantastic to see the whole school community coming together in support of this important charity.

After School Clubs & Outdoor Fun

We also celebrated National Coding Week across the school. Miss Stewart led a special assembly to kick off the week, inspiring
all of us with the power of programming and problem-solving. Pupils in Years 1–6 had the opportunity to explore the world
of coding through the Scratch programme in their computing lessons — it was brilliant to see such creativity and engagement
across the school!

Key Dates for Your Diary
📅 Tuesday 23rd September – Year 4 Trip to Museum of London Docklands
📅 Friday 26th September – Year 6 Trip to The Clink Museum
📅 Wednesday 1st October – Year 3 Trip to Lesnes Abbey
📅 Wednesday 8th & Thursday 9th October – Parents’ Evenings
📅 Tuesday 14th October at 5:00pm – Year 6 PGL Residential Trip Parent Meeting
📅 Friday 17th October – Last day of Autumn Term 1 (2 week half term)
📅 Monday 3rd November – Children return to school

Thank you for your continued support. Have a lovely weekend!
Warm wishes,

Mrs Oldfield and The Willow Bank Team

Our after school clubs launched this week and have been a great success! With the return of some warmer weather,
many of the children have made the most of our field, enjoying outdoor activities and games as we embrace the start of
autumn

National Coding Week

This week, we were delighted to welcome the Headteacher and Display Leader from Dulverton Primary School for a tour of
Willow Bank, with a particular focus on our learning environment. We were so proud to receive such positive feedback — our
visitors were incredibly impressed by the high-quality learning and beautifully presented work on display throughout the school.

Visitors from Dulverton Primary School 

KS1 Parent Reading Morning

We were also pleased to welcome families back for our weekly KS1 Parent Reading Morning. This takes place every
Thursday from 8:40–9:10am, and we warmly invite all KS1 parents and carers to join us to share a new or favourite book
with your child at the start of the day. EYFS families – your turn will come after the half-term break!

We have had another exciting and busy week here at Willow Bank!

Year 2 Trip to Crossness Pumping Station
Year 2 enjoyed a fascinating trip to Crossness Pumping Station this week, where they learned all about Victorian
engineering and even took a ride on a steam engine! This visit ties in perfectly with their Big Question: How has
Thamesmead Changed Over Time? — well done to all of Year 2 for representing our school so brilliantly during the visit.

Reminders
As we move swiftly into Week 4 of the term, a gentle reminder to ensure that your child wears the correct PE kit on their
PE days so they can take part safely and comfortably in all activities.

http://www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/willowbankprimarysch/
https://www.instagram.com/willow_bank_primary/
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Year 1

In Year 2, we are reading Yokki and the Parno Gry. As we
explore this story together, we are practising our reading
skills by sounding out new words using our phonics
knowledge and building our fluency. 

In Year 1, our reading sessions are focussed on refining
our skills of decoding, prosody (reading with expression)
and comprehension. We are using our phonics
knowledge to segment and blend our words, as well as
discussing the story and answering questions about
what has happened!

In Magnolia Class, the children have been working hard
learning their new phonics sounds: s, a, t, and p. They
have been developing their independence by practising
how to write each sound with increasing confidence.
Alongside this, the children have been introduced to the
skills of segmenting and blending, which are helping
them to begin building and reading simple words. It has
been wonderful to see their enthusiasm and growing
confidence as they apply their new phonics knowledge in
different activities.

Year 3

In Year 3, we are currently reading  Stone Age Beast.
Through this text, we have been learning about a variety
of Stone Age animals and discussing their features as a
class. We are also continuing to develop key reading
skills, including vocabulary building, inference, and
comprehension. 
 

Year 2

Magnolia
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Year 5Year 4

In year 6 we have been reading "Holes" by Louis Sachar.
So far in the story we know he is being sent to Camp
Green Lake instead of going to a juvenile detention
centre, and there, in the middle of the desert, he will
have to dig one six foot by six foot hole every single day.
What we don't yet know is... why?

In Year 5, we have been showing fantastic commitment
to Reading Plus. Our increased engagement is really
paying off—children are reading more often, exploring a
wider range of texts and expanding their vocabulary
every week. We are proud of the effort everyone is
putting in to become confident, fluent readers. 

Year 6
OUR CORE VALUE FOR

AUTUMN TERM 1 IS
RESPECT

In reading, we are exploring The Upside-Down River:
Tomek’s Journey, an adventurous tale full of mystery,
friendship, and courage. Students are engaging deeply
with the story and its themes. 
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Our target is over 96%

 Magnolia - 98 % Yew - 95%

 Hornbeam - 99% Redwood - 98%

Almond- 99% Hazel-100%

Larch- 99%

`
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We a r e  l ook i ng  f o r  Read  w i th  Me
vo lun t ee r s  a t  W i l l ow  Bank !  The se
vo lun t ee r s  w i l l  v i s i t  ou r  Y r  1  &  2
c la s s rooms  and  l i s t en  to  ou r  ch i l d r en
r ead .

I f  you  a r e  i n t e r e s t ed  i n  vo lun t ee r i ng  w i th
u s  f o r  30  m inu t e s  o r  an  hou r  ea ch  week ,
t hen  p l ea se  pop  i n to  t he  o f f i c e  t o
exp r e s s  you r  i n t e r e s t  and  p i c k  up  ou r
app l i ca t i on  pack .

 KS1  Parent Reading Morning

Every Thursday from 8:40-9:10am

All parents and carers welcome! 

A reminder that we have our Chance To Chat.

As a school we provide ongoing support for the children’s wellbeing and mental heath to which one of the methods
is they can fill out a form while in school to express their worries. The form then gets placed in the ‘Chance to chat’
box where it will be addressed by the wellbeing team.
We also have an online form which is located on the school website named ‘Chance to chat’.
The children can complete the form if they are worried about something or need some advice? A member of staff
will get back to the child at school.

Please copy the link below and paste in the search bar and it will direct you straight to the form.
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=MvrWB2Z-r0qnuEuN-

giOI1CAPQc0X4RFje43giTliLNUOE5BWUFISE40VjBXODZYRVFITlNXVzZYNCQlQCN0PWcu

School Reminder
Children should not arrive earlier than 8.20am, for Bagel Breakfast club from 8.25am - 8.35am

School gates close at precisely 8:50am. After this time, entrance is via the school office 
and parents will need to sign your child/children in using the screen.
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